
Dear Pastors and Co-laborers,                April-June 2022 
Greetings! A heartfelt thanks goes out to each of you who faithfully pray for and support 
us and the ministry here. We are grateful for each of you and pray for you as you stay 
faithful to God. It has been a busy last three months and I am excited for this report to go 
out. We have celebrated Easter, held our annual Missions Conference (Took on 4 new 
missionary families!), and celebrated mothers and fathers. We are also both excited and 
blessed to see three precious souls (2 Military Men, 1 Lady) saved and baptized. The 
newly saved couple is being discipled and they have both jumped headfirst into serving 
God and endeavoring to obey His commandments in their daily walk. Praise the Lord! 
ATTENTION, Great News Ahead! Since our eviction from our current building, God has 
placed a huge opportunity before us blessing us with a building to purchase. He has also 
miraculously moved on the heart of the owner who has agreed to a “rent to own” contract 
for the next 9 months after which we will purchase the facility. All the money paid in rent 
will be deducted from the final price of the building. This type of contract is completely 
unheard of in Japan. Additionally, the purchase price is less than half the value of the 
property. With the current exchange rate, we will only pay approximately $320,000 for 
the entire property which has a current value of over $800,000! The new facility is much 
larger than what we have now affording us the opportunity for future growth and 
dedicated Sunday School space. We see God moving on the owner and are humbly asking 
for your assistance. To this end, we are kicking off a $10 drive. Our church has already 
begun giving and we are asking you to consider having each of your church members do 
the same. We are asking that each person give $10 toward the purchase of this new 
property. If each of our supporting churches, their members, and all our praying friends 
and families give $10 per person the $320,000 goal is quickly attainable. We are also 
asking that you spread the news to other churches and individuals that would be willing 
to help with this purchase. The amazing thing is that the property and building will be 
completely owned by YBC and there will be a church there until Christ returns. To my 
knowledge, this would be the first military work in Japan to own our own facility and 
property. God has given us this opportunity and we are excited to begin renovations. 
When you give toward this purchase, please send your donation to BIMI account #1428/
Yokosuka Baptist Church Building Fund. We are eternally grateful to each of you and 
thank you in advance for joining with us to place a permanent church in Yokosuka Japan.  
Please pray with us and seriously consider participating in our $10 building drive. Of 
course, if God leads you to help more financially, that would be greatly appreciated. 
Additionally, Please pray for the continued salvation of the   Because of Calvary,  
lost and the strength needed to renovate the new facility.  Stu & Missy Jellison
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